
Schedule Change for FEMA Disaster
Recovery Centers: New Haven County
Remains Open, Fairfield County Closes  
Release Date: 10? 12, 2024

FEMA announces a schedule change to the Disaster Recovery Centers (DRCs) in
Connecticut, a temporary facility established in partnership between the state and
FEMA, where survivors affected by the August 18-19 severe storm, flooding,
landslides and mudslides may go to apply for FEMA assistance, upload
documents needed for their application and get their questions answered in
person.

Remains Open

New Haven County 

Southbury Town Hall

501 Main Street S

Southbury, CT 06488 

Operating Hours: 

Monday – Friday: 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Saturday: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Sunday: 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Scheduled to close on Monday October 14 at 6PM:

Fairfield County 
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Our Lady of Fatima Church

229 Danbury Road 

Wilton, CT 06897 

Survivors don’t need to visit a Disaster Recovery Center to apply for FEMA
assistance. To apply without visiting a center, go online to DisasterAssistance.gov,
download the FEMA mobile app or call the FEMA Helpline at 1-800-621-3362. If
you use a relay service such as video relay service, captioned telephone service
or others, give FEMA your number for that service when you apply.
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